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New Municipal Clerk Hired 

The Municipality of South Dundas is pleased to announce the appointment 

of Ms. Crystal Lebrun as the Municipal Clerk, effective February 21, 2023.  

Ms. Lebrun brings with her several years of experience in municipal 

government. Most recently as the Deputy Clerk for the Township of South 

Glengarry. Before that position, Ms. Lebrun worked as an Executive Assistant 

with the Township of South Glengarry and as a Commercial Insurance Broker 

for Rozon Insurance Brokers Ltd.  

“The role of Clerk is extremely important in municipal government and I’m 

confident that Crystal’s background and experience will serve council and 

our community well. We look forward in welcoming her to Team South 

Dundas,” said Mayor Jason Broad. 

Crystal Lebrun is enrolled in the Municipal Administration Program through 

AMCTO and is committed to continuous learning and professional development. 

Ms. Lebrun is well respected in her field and brings a strong network of 

professionals and a solid understanding of applicable legislation and regulations to the senior staff team. 

 

"I am very excited and proud to be joining the South Dundas Team as their new Municipal Clerk. I will bring with 

me my values of customer service, community, integrity, and teamwork to this position and I look forward to 

serving the residents of South Dundas and working in collaboration with Administrative Staff and Council,” said 

Lebrun. 
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